PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Wednesday, April 24, 2019
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall

Present:
Greg Jenson, Tim Riley, Ozzie Doom, Jean Ligocki, Mayor Tim Swadley, Police Chief Greg Leck and City
Clerk Holly Licht

Guests:
Teressa Pellet

Call to Order:
Clerk Holly Licht called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.

Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair
Riley nominated Jenson to serve as the chair of the committee. There were no other nominations. On a
unanimous vote, Jenson was elected Chair of the Public Safety Committee.

Jenson nominated Riley to serve as the vice-chair of the committee. There were no other nominations.
On a unanimous vote, Riley was elected Vice-Chair of the Public Safety Committee.

Communications
Teressa Pellet of the Stoughton Wellness Coalition gave the committee an update of their efforts,
including the med drop this Saturday.

Clerk Licht and Chief Leck gave an overview of liquor license procedures and the renewal process. Chief
Leck highlighted the alcohol compliance checks which have improved significantly in the last year.

Approval of the March 27, 2019 Public Safety Committee Minutes
Motion by Riley, second by Doom to approve the minutes. Motion carried 5-0. Riley noted there were a
couple of spelling errors that will be corrected.

Discussion and possible action regarding amending Section 70-176 to create sub section (77) to
prohibit parking on the west side of Hults Road

Chief Leck explained that this was a request from a business on Hults Road. He said he spoke to all 3
businesses on the street and there were no concerns from any the businesses.

Motion by Ligocki, second by Riley to recommend that council approve. Motion carried 5-0.

Discussion and possible action regarding Amending Section 70-180 to create Sub Section (4) No person
shall park, stop, or leave standing any vehicle between the hours of 3:00 a.m. and 5:00 a.m. in the
Municipal parking lot at the northeast corner of E. Main Street and Forrest Street.

Chief Leck noted that this is the lot at the McFarland State Bank Building. He added that this came as a
request from the City to prevent overnight parking in the City lot to allow for plowing, etc.

Motion by Ligocki, second by Doom to recommend that council approve. Motion carried 5-0.

Discussion and possible action regarding Amending Section 70-176 to create Sub Section (78)
Prohibiting Parking on the west side of Hoel Avenue 103 feet north of Valberg Drive.




Chief Leck noted that this came as a request from the post office as they will be installing community
mailboxes at this location.

Motion by Ligocki, second by Riley to recommend council approve. Motion carried 5-0.

Discussion and possible action regarding Amending Section 70-176 to create Sub Section (79)
Prohibiting Parking on the north side of Otteson between Hoel Avenue and Jens Court.
Leck said that this was also a request by the post office. He sees no issues.

Motion by Doom, second by Ligocki to recommend that council approve. Motion carried 5-0.

Discussion and possible action regarding approving an operator license for Samantha Jordan
Chief Leck withdrew his recommendation for denial.

Adjournment
Motion by Riley, second by Ligocki to adjourn at 6:55 p.m. Motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully Submitted,

Holly Licht, City Clerk



